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Campus To Honor Retiring Professors
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ROUNDTABLE
(Acronym Alley)

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

BIRTHDAYS

CAMPUS TO HONOR
RETIRING FACULTY

Rick Jones (Eng.) is in Amherst, Mass., this week to
give a poetry reading at the University of Massachusetts
Spring Poetry Festival. . .congratulations to Bob (econ.)
and Jean Jensen who became proud parents of a baby boy
March 30. . .President Eugene Wiegman was in St. Louis
Wednesday for a meeting of the Lutheran Church-Missouri
Synod committee on church and state. . .this Saturday he
speaks at the Mu Phi Epsilon luncheon on campus. . .Dean
Buchanan, Howard Vedell, Betty Gjurash and Dawn Hill (bus.
off.) attended the spring meeting of the NICBOA (Northwest
Independent College Business Officers' Assoclation) at Lewis
and Clark College in Portland April 16. . .Dean Dick Moe is
at Augsburg Publishing House in Minneapolis this week
attending a board of publications meeting. . .Jim Van Beek,
Ron Coltom, Al Perry and Bruce Alexander attended the spring
conference of the Pacific Northwest Independent College
(PNIC) admissions personnel in Bend, Ore., April 17-18.

It snowed! . .Robert Menzel (CHOICE) addressed the East
Seattle chapter of the American Association of University
Women (AAUW) April 14 in Bellevue on the topic, "Will You

Settle For Survival?". . .Harold Bexton was in San Fransisco
April 21-24 attending a Western Psychology Association
meeting. . .He also attended a Carl Jung workshop Friday

and Saturday, April 16 and 17 at the University of Washington
. . .Lucille Johnson (Eng.) spoke to the Book Club in
Vancouver Monday, April 12. . .Jon Olson (former alumni
director) has been elected one of three delegates from
Southern California to attend the 18th General Convention

of the Lutheran Brotherhocd Life Insurance Co. . .the
convention is May 8. . .Congratulations to Frank Haley,

who this week completes his 20th year as PLU librarian.
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The worst thing about retirement is having to drink coffee
on your own time. --anon.
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Margot Merritt April 25
Nona Lemieux and
John Herzog 26
Phyllis Bartels and
Raymond Klopsch 27
Clarence Jacobs and
Daniel Van Tassell 28
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Mrs. Irene Creso, associate professor of biology, and
Dr. Arnold Hagen, professor of education, will be honored at
a faculty retirement dinner Thursday, April 29.




SCHOOL OF NURSING
20th ANNIVERSARY
FETE SCHEDULED

The event will be held in Chris Knutzen Hall in the
new University Center at 6 p.m. Special entertainment will
be provided by the Ambassador Quartet.

Every member of the University family is welcome,
including emeriti, alumni and friends of the institution.
Tickets ($3 per person) are on sale at the Information
Desk and must be purchased today (April 23). Tickets will
NOT be seld @t the door.

Dr. Hagen, currently completing his 17th year at PLU.
is a native of North Dakota. He is a 1931 graduate of
Concordia College, Moorhead, Minn., and received his
graduate degrees at the University of Montana and the
University of Oregon.

Mrs. Creso taught at PIU for six years in the early
'50's and then returned to the ¢ mpus in 196e. Between
tenures here she served as a curator of the Museum of Natural
History at the University of Puget Sound.

A native of Seattle, she received her bachelor's and
master's degrees from UPS. She has also studied at the
University of Washing on School of Oceanography.
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Dr. Jo Eleanor Eliott, former president of the American
Nurses' Association and currently director of nursing pro-
grams for the Western Interstate Council for Higher Educa-
tion, will be the featured speaker at the 20th anniversary
celebration of the PLU School of Nursing Saturday, May 1.

Nursing alums from around the country have been invited
to attend the day-long celebration, as have nursing admin-
istrators from hospitals nd health service agencies in the
Tacoma area.

Activities begin at 10 a.m. in Xavier Hall (01d Library)
with an up-to-the-minute discussion of the nursing program
emphasizing the celebration theme, "Yesterday, Today and
Tomorrow. '

Following a 1:00 luncheon a meeting will be held to
discuss the possibility of formation of a nursing alumnae
organization. The remainder of the afterncon is free time
for the visitors.

Dr. Eliott is featured at a 5:30 p.m. banquet to which
husbands are invited. Former and current nursing faculty
will be on hand. The May Festival begins at 8 p.m. the
same evening in Olson Auditorium.
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"STAR-SPA GLED
GIRL" PLAYS THIS
WEEKEND AT PLU

NEWNHAM, GOOCH
FEATURED IN
LECTURE-RECITAL
AT PLU

"Star-Spangled Girl", the popular Neil Simon comedy,
is playing this weekend (tonight and Saturday) in Eastvold
Auditorium at 8:15 p.m. The Alpha Psi Omega production
features from left, Tom Wagner, Mary Geisler and Don Poier.
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A lecture-recital featuring Fredrick Newnham of Pacific
Lutheran University and Dr. Bryan Goo h of the University
of Victoria will be held in Jaccb Samuelson Auditorium at
PLU Tuesday, April 27, at 8 p.m,

Topic of Dr. Gooch's lecture is "Harmonious Sisters:
Elizabethan Secular Vocal Music." He will deal with both
literary and musical aspects of the madrigal and the ayre,
and several examples of the latter will be sung by baritone
Newnham with Gooch at the piano.

Among them will be works by Thomas Campion, John
Dowland, Thomas Ford, Tobias Hume and Philip Rosseter.

Dr. Gooch, a member of the University of Victoria
English Department and Master ef Lansdowne College, is
also well-known as a pi nist, harpsicordist and conductor.
He has performed in many chamber music concerts in Canada
and England and is frequently heard on Canadian Broadcasting
Corporation broadcasts.

He has also directed the University of London Opera
Group and Gilbert and Sullivan Society.

Professor Newnham, professor emeritus and lecturer in
music at PLU, has been well-known to Tacoma and Northwest
audiences for many years. He received his musical training
at the Royal Academy of Music in London.




LUTHERAN MUTUAL
SPGNSORS LUTHERAN
FAMILY NIGHT AT
1971 ICE FOLLIES

PLEASE HELP!
HONG KONG CHILD
SUPPORT PROGRAM
NEEDS BOOST

CHILDHOOD EDUCATION
EXPERT TO SPEAK
TO FACULTY WIVES

The program is complimentary.
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Peggy Fleming and Seattle's own Ron and Cindy Kauffman
will again be featured at Shipstad and Johnson's Ice Follies
1971 in Seattle.

Lutheran Family Night (Sunday, May 9) is hosted by
Lutheran Mutual Life Insurance agents in the Puget Sound
area for the 7th year, and will enable campus patrons to see
the Follies at discount prices. Tickets are $1 off the
regular price and are being offered at $4.50, $3.50 and
$2.50, with children's tickets at $2.75, $2.25 and $1.75.

Tickets MUST BE ORDERED - CASH IN ADVANCE - by MONDAY,
APRIL 26 - at the University Relations office. We will
then receive the tickets by return mail.

Our appreciation to the Robert Nistad Agency of
Seattle which sponsors Lutheran Family Night annually. Bob
is one of PLU's most active alums.

GET YOUR TICKET ORDERS IN NOW!

Two weeks ago we noted that the PLU clerical staff's
support of a young Hong Kong child has hit a snag, and
money was badly needed to get the program back on a sound
footing.

The plea seems to have gone unheeded so far.

For the past five years, 1l0-year-old Chui Ping Fung
has been supported by the staff from library lounge Coke
machine profits. The financial snag resulting from the
installation of another, money-losing, machine on campus
seems to have been cleared up, but some $60 is needed to make
up the arrears payments.

Could you spare a dollar (or more) to save the project?
Send it to Kathy Henton in the Development Office.
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Margaret S. Woods will be the speaker Monday evening
April 26, at the PLU Faculty Wives' meeting. Mrs. Woods is
associate professor of education at Seattle Pacific College
and was responsible for developing the program for a master's
degree in creative education at that institution.

She is nationally known as a lecturer and writer;
founded the P.T.A. sponsored program, '"Let's Pretend With




PAINT YOUR WAGON?
@ . «OR HOUSE?

MUSIC RECITALS
THIS WEEK

PROFESSOR TO RELATE
ARAB VIEW OF MIDDLE
EAST CONFLICT APR. 30

the Fours and Fives'" in public libraries of King County;
moderated the KCTS-TV series on creative education; was
Washington State Delegate to the 1960 White House Conference
on Children and Youth; and was Delta Zeta Woman of the Year
in 1967.

Women faculty members are invited to hear this inter-
esting speaker. The meeting begins at 8 p.m. in the Univer-
sity Center.
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Greg Freitag and Don Lehmen, both seniors, are exper-
ienced house painters. If you are interested in bids for
the painting of the exterior or interior of your home, call
them for free estimates. The number is LE 1-7661.

Bryan Gooch, lecturer-pianist, and Fredrick Newnham,
baritone, lecture-recital

Tuesday, April 27, Jacob Samuelson (A-101) 8:15 p.m.
Reception following in U.C. Regency Room.

Brigitte Greve, violinist, senior recital

Leslie Ann Dourner, accompanist

Wednesday, April 28, Jacob Samuelson (A-101) 8:15 p.m.
Reception following in U.C. 204

Sandra Haugen, soprano, Wednesday Noon Music
Leslie Ann Dourner, accompanist
Wednesday, April 28, Eastvold, 12:30 p.m.

Connie Koschman, mezzo-soprano, senior recital
Bernadette Kelly, accompanist
Thursday, April 29, Jacob Samuelson (A-101) 8:15 p.m.

Michael Young, organist
Sponsored by Organ Guild
Friday, April 30, Trinity Luth. Church, 8 p.m.
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YAn Arab Point of View on the Middle East Conflict"
will be the topic of a ta k by Dr. Elias S. Shoufani in
Eastvold Auditorium Friday, April 30, at 8 p.m.

Dr. Shoufani is an assistant professor of history at
the University of Maryland. Between 1967-69 he was a
visiting assistant professor of Arabic language and liter-
ature at Georgetown University in Washington, D.C.

. Dr. Shoufani was born in Palestine in 1932. A 1962
graduate of Hebrew University in Jerusalem, he received




STUDENTS TO PRESENT
FOLK MUSICAL
NEXT MONDAY

his Ph.D. from the Princeton University department of
Oriental studies.

He has written numerous articles and has lectured
extensively throughout the United States on various
aspects of the Arab-Israeli conflict.
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The Puget Sound Coalition series, "The Eighth Day,"
telecast last fall over KING-TV, has received an award from
the national journalism fraternity, Sigma Delta Chi, for
"public service journalism." Instrumental in developing
the series were from left, Frank Collinge, associate
professor of political science at PLU, and Bob Menzel, CHOICE
director.

The folk musical "Tell It Like It Is'" will be performed
on campus by a group of 40 PLU students and area young
people this Monday night at 8 p.m. in Eastvold Auditorium.

Composed by Ralph Carmichael and Kurt Kaiser, the
musical consists of 21 songs which tell about God, "who
He is, how He reveals Himself, what He is like, and some of
the problems that confront us when we believe in Him.'"

From its planning stages the production has been
entirely a student effort. PLU freshman Dave Statton
organized it and arranged the choreography, while Steve
Estes, a senior music major, directs the singing.

Judy Hansen, PLU sophomore, plays the piano; Ron Baeur,
a semi-professional drummer from Seattle, provides the
percussion; freshman Diane Gormley plays bass violinj and
Chris Frasier from Fort Lewis plays the guitar.

The group has averaged seven hours of practice weekly
since it first met in early January.




WEO's WHO ON CAMPUS
(art)

IN

PARKLAND

Several performances in Seattle-Tacoma area churches
are scheduled: April 25, 4 p.m. at the Berean Presbyterian
Church in Lakewoodj; April 31, 7:30 p.m. at the First Lutheran
Church in Seattle; May 1, 7:30 p.m. at the South Tacoma
Christian Church; and May 2, 4 p.m. at the Messiah Lutheran
Church in Auburn.

Tenative engagements are also planned at Burlington,
Auburn, and the Fort Lewis Main Post Chapel.
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Lars Kittleson
George Elwell
Ernst Schwidder

George Roskos

Keith Achepohl
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Walt Tomsic
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David Keyes
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